MIDLAND ZONE OF P.C.A.V. INC.
MINUTES OF THE 36th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING:
St Arnaud Sports Centre, St Arnaud – 13th September 2002.
The President of Midland Zone, Mr. John Lane welcomed 28 Members and friends from nine Clubs to our Annual General Meeting.
Apologies: were received from Beth Scilini, St Arnaud; Judy Wall, Jenny Guthrie, Liz Russell, Donald; Mel McKinnis Ararat; Cathy Corcoran, Bendigo; Phyllis Smith, Bealiba and Kevin Blanchard.

Confirmation of the Minutes of the 35th Annual General Meeting 2001:
Amendment of Minutes
Secretary's remuneration be raised to $20 should read “raised to $200".

Moved – S. Robinson - that the Minutes as circulated are a true and correct record.
2nd. – F. Barnett..............carried.
Treasurer’s Report: - Ms. Christine Linton - see attached.
Christine commented that our position is better than this time last year. Special thanks to Ararat as over $1000 came to Zone from the Teams Flat and Show Jumping Shield competition.

Moved – C. Linton- that Treasurer's report be accepted.
2nd. – G. Baggendorf ............carried.
President’s Report: - Mr. John Lane – see attached.
Zone Representative’s Report: - Mrs. Kaye Blanchard – see attached.
Zone Chief Instructor’s Report: - Mrs. Aileen Marshall – see attached.
Zone Examining Secretary’s Report: - Mrs. Gail Baggendorf – see attached.
Report on Speed to Safety Event: - Ms. Sue Robinson – see attached.
Election of Zone Office Bearers:
The President Mr. John Lane declared all positions vacant and asked Mr. Laurie Cole to take the chair.
Prior to asking for nominations Mr. Cole thanked the committee and members for their efforts during the past year. He also congratulated riders who are going to the National Championships and said it is a great experience for competitor and families alike.

Two nominations were received for the position of Zone President.
Mr. John Lane Nominated by Bendigo PC
Mr. Kevin Molesworth Nominated by Harcourt PC

Ballot papers had been previously sent to all clubs. Scrutineers were chosen for the candidates with the Zone Snr. Vice President representing the Zone. Following the counting of votes the position of Zone President was decided.

The following members were elected

Zone President Mr. John Lane Nominated by Bendigo PC
Zone Snr. Vice President Mrs. Sue Robinson " Ararat PC
Zone Jnr. Vice President Mrs. Angela King " St Arnaud PC
Zone Secretary Mr. Don Roach " Castlemaine PC
Zone Treasurer Ms. Christine Linton " Maryborough PC
Zone Exam. Secretary Mrs. Gail Baggendorf " Maryborough PC

Election of Zone Office Bearers: for the Zone Junior Committee
No elections held as committee is in recess.

Junior Committee President’s Report: -
No report.

Guest Speaker:
Mr. Lee Amos, a Paramedic Ambulance Officer.

Mr. Amos thanked the meeting for the opportunity to speak to us. He explained that he has been around horses most of his life which includes riding through to training racehorses. He feels this gives him a good insight of the type of injuries that can be sustained when riding and handling horses. Concerns over the increasing pressure of litigation place extra burdens when administering first-aid.

Mr. Amos spoke about first-aid on the theme of: "What NOT to do if a rider is hurt rather than what to do." The main points are
· Any fall from a height greater than 1 metre landing on buttocks or head do not move. Treat as possible spinal injury to lower back or neck.
· Be wary of head injuries, do not raise the patient, leave on ground.
· Person trampled on by horse. Be careful where contact was made. Stiff and hard stomach means internal bleeding. Transport to hospital.
· Always treat for the worst. Treat patient and call an ambulance.
· Do not transport injured persons by private car use an Ambulance.

In conclusion Mr. Amos again thanked the meeting for their interest and questions and stressed the importance of Ambulance subscription.

Zone Affiliation Fees:
Discussion was held on the possibility of combining Zone Affiliation fee and Instructor schools fee into one yearly payment.

Moved – A. King - that a one off combined fee of $90 be paid. Comprising of a Zone
Affiliation fee of $50 and Instruction School fee of $20 per school per
club.
2nd - C. Linton.....carried.
Zone Secretary’s Honorarium:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Moved – K. Blanchard - that Secretary's remuneration be raised to $250.
2nd. – A. Marshall..............carried.

President Mr. John Lane thanked the Office Bearers for the previous year's work and all those present for attending the meeting. He then wished everyone a safe trip home.

Meeting closed 9.50 pm



Zone President’s Report - 2002 John Lane
It is with great pleasure that I am able to present the Presidents Report of the Midland Zone of the PCAV.
Firstly I would like to thank the committee for this year. I would also like to thank all the clubs in our zone for their running and participation in the events throughout the year.
Our day-to-day running of the zone has continued as usual throughout the year. However lurking in the background of every club member has been the insurance dilemma and as much as PCAV were telling us that it wasn’t a worry, it came very close to a cessation of the greatest youth/sporting organisation in the world. Even a short break would have caused irreparable damage to the organisation. Unfortunately due to work commitments I was unable to attend the protest rally in Melbourne. By all accounts from members of the Midland Zone contingent, it was really something to see pony club members sticking together side by side to let the public realise that this was something that was in our blood. A major part of our lives and something that we were not going to give up easily.
I would also like to congratulate our Zone Representative Kaye Blanchard for her re-appointment for the next year.
In closing I would like to tell you about an incident that happened to me recently. I was helping to organise an event and it was the usual incredible amount of work thrust upon the faithful few which is the same as most clubs. During he event I mentioned to one of those faithful few that why do we do it, sometimes it makes you wonder if it is worth it. She said to me “see the smiling faces on all those kids out there”. That is why we do it.
It was a reminder to me and now everyone that that it is in a nutshell. No matter how tough it gets we are doing it for the kids and what more would you want but to see those smiles.
Thank you.
Zone Representative's Report - 2002 Kaye Blanchard

It gives me great pleasure to give the Report as Zone Representative report for 2001-2002.
We have 17 active clubs now that Marong has gone into recess.
We have had an active year as a Zone. We have had riders at all State Championships.
At Wodonga Show Jumping and Dressage our “PB grade show jumping was 5th and PC grade 3rd. Horse Trials at Tooradin Estate. Grade 1 Kristie Austin, Horsham 6th. Grade 2 Clinton Hedger, Bendigo 2nd.
The Games, Flat Teams and Musical Ride we had 3 teams in all sections.
Midland was the inaugural winner of the Speed to Safety with Sally Corcoran, Maryborough. Speed to Safety is growing in popularity and will be a permanent fixture on the calendar. Thank you to Sue Robinson as co-coordinator.
At our Zone Flat and Show Jumping Shield day in Ararat it was great to see so many ‘A’ grade show jumpers. All of this leads to Midland having 5 out of 20 competitors at Melbourne Show ‘A’ grade jump.
The nationals in South Australia 2002, Midland will be represented in the Prince Phillip Games by Katherine Clegg of Maryborough. Senior horse trials, Kristie Austin from Stawell and Senior Show Jumping Jessica Mills. Junior Show Jumping by Jenna Christodoulou, Sarah Coffey and Emma Conroy all from Harcourt. We wish these riders all the best and they will do us proud.
Insurance has bee a hassle and is still not very clear, but don’t worry it is still all under control.
It was a new adventure for me to join other Midland and State members in the protest rally in Melbourne to support the cause for public liability insurance
2004 is going to be busy with Pony Club turning 50 and our Zone is hosting the Show Jumping and Dressage Championships.
It was great to able to hand out two ‘Award of Merit’ certificates to Malies Baggendorf and Elizabeth Bushby of Maryborough.
Along the way we have ha some hiccups, but we take things on board and will try to see it doesn’t happen again.
I would like to thank the Executive, John President, Sue and Angela Vice Presidents, Do as Secretary, Christine in charge of the money. Aileen who puts a lot into our instructional side and Gail has proof of that with all the certificate work being done.
On closing I would also like to thank all clubs, members who have supported me and I am really enjoying the friendships that I am developing as we move through our busy Pony Club year.

Zone Chief Instructor's Report – 2002 Aileen Marshall
The Instruction school with Leeson Sirett was not well attended. Two Instruction Schools on the same day at each end of the Zone is working well. Schools at Horsham with Alan Mitchell on Show Jumping Technique and Neangar Park with Debbie Browell on Cross Country Training with Show Jumps were well attended and appreciated. Thankyou to Horsham and Neangar Park for their assistance.
Instruction School with Alan Mitchell on Teaching Show Jumping Striding and Distance will be held for Instructors, Associates and Parents only on Saturday, October 12th 2002 at Ararat Pony Club Grounds.
An Instructor’s School for dressage day will be held in November at St Arnaud.
Instructor Schools are well attended, but still require more clubs to attend. Could clubs please make an effort to send members along as all clubs pay the $20 fee whether they attend or not.
Thank you to Don and the DCI and ZI panels for their help throughout the year.
Zone Examining Secretary's Report – 2002 Gail Baggendorf



In the 2001-2002 year 28 candidates from Midland Zone passed their ‘C’ efficiency certificate of horsemanship.
Clubs who presented the candidates were Ararat, Castlemaine, Harcourt, Maldon, Mandurang South, Nhill and St Arnaud. The pass mark was 100%.
The requirement for riders 13 years and older to have a ‘C’ certificate to compete at State Championships is having an affect.
No ‘K’ certificate candidates have applied for dates.
Several clubs are preparing riders for ‘C’ certificate examinations for early 2003.
Candidates from Donald and Charlton are to be examined in November.

Speed to Safety Report – 2002 Sue Robinson
Last year section 2 for grades 3-4 was held over 800 metres and section 1 for grades 1-2 over 1000 metres. Both sections had to ride at the same speed. This year both sections competed over 1000 metres with different speeds.
Timing intervals were 20 secs apart. Some incorrect items passed gear check. This needs to be tightened up for next year.
All riders had a really good time even though the ground conditions were very wet.
Sally Corcoran from Bendigo finished 5th in section 1 and Gavin Davies, Maryborough 6th in section 2.
